
March 21, 2025 
 
 
Dear Dunwoody Village Residents, Staff and Families, 
 
We are proud to announce that we have a new partner for therapy services at Dunwoody Village. 
Healthcare is a priority in our community, and we are proud of our 5-Star Rating.  In an effort to 
continue with excellent care and service, we will partner with Functional Pathways beginning on  
April 1, 2025.  Functional Pathways is a leading provider of therapy services and will enhance the 
rehabilitation care we offer to our residents, including physical therapy, occupational therapy and 
speech therapy services.    
 
Functional Pathways is known for its commitment to high-quality, compassionate care and innovative 
approaches to therapy. Their team of experienced physical, occupational, and speech therapists will 
be working closely with Dunwoody Village’s staff to support the physical, cognitive, and emotional 
well-being of our residents, helping them achieve their rehabilitation goals and improve their overall 
quality of life.   With their expertise and personalized care plans, Functional Pathways will ensure that 
each resident receives therapy services tailored to their individual needs, supporting their recovery 
and progress in the most effective ways possible. We are confident that this partnership will bring a 
new level of excellence to the care we provide. To learn more about Functional Pathways and the 
services they provide, please visit their website at https://fprehab.com.  
 
If you have any questions or would like more information about the transition, please do not hesitate 
to reach out to our team. We look forward to the positive impact that Functional Pathways will have 
on our community and to continuing to provide the highest standard of care for our residents.  
 
Resident Engagement Volunteers 
If you are interested in volunteering to become a member of a work group to address concerns 
identified in the Resident Engagement Survey, please notify your Ambassador, the Social Worker in 
your neighborhood or sign up in the Hub on the Administration Bulletin Board.  Thank you in advance 
for your willingness to help!  We are asking that Volunteers sign up by end of day on Tuesday  
March 25, 2025. 
 
Gift Shop 
The Dunwoody gift shop is temporarily closed as Marion prepares for the move to the main lobby.  
We are excited to be working on this transition and will keep everyone posted on the grand opening! 
 
Newspaper Delivery – Sunday 
As residents are aware, newspaper delivery is an on-going problem.  At this time, we are also unsure 
of delivery of this Sunday’s newspapers, March 23rd.  Please keep in mind that delivery is part of the 
cost of your newspaper service and is the responsibility of your newspaper.  The distribution service 
delivers all of the papers (Inquirer, New York times, and Wall Street Journal).  If your paper is not 
received, you can request a refund or a credit on your bill by contacting the newspaper’s customer 
service number to request the credit. Inquirer 215-222-2765  --  NY Times 866-273-3612  -- Wall 
Street Journal 1-800-JOURNAL.  
 
 
 
 



 
 
WIFI System replacement 
On Monday, March 24th, we will begin the replacement of the WIFI system. We are expecting a total 
project duration of approximately 6 weeks, wrapping up in mid-May. The project will be 
implemented in phases and will NOT result in mass, widespread outages for any long duration. 
Instead, we will be replacing all system components in specific locations at one time resulting in 
outages limited to a few hours at a time in each area. The system components will be 
preprogrammed to the same configurations as the current system so your devices should 
automatically reestablish connection once the new hardware is installed.  Please contact Brock 
Nichols, Director of Campus Operations, at (610) 359-4579 or via email at bnichols@dunwoody.org if 
you have any questions or concerns. 
 
J- Hall Renovation and Hub Furniture 
The furniture for the Lower-Level Hub was delivered and installed this week.  We are still awaiting 
the artwork installation which is a few weeks away.  The majority of the furniture for the Board 
Room, Club Room, Administration and Marketing has been delivered and put in place.  There are 
some pieces that are on back order (including the Club Room chairs) and will be installed when 
available.  Temporary furniture will be put in place in those areas.  
 
Lower-Level Wall Skim Coating 
On Monday, March 24th, contractors will be onsite applying skim coat to some of the concrete block 
walls in the Lower-Level near the Hub and Train Room.  This will provide a smooth finish and make 
the walls look like the drywall walls in the surrounding space.  Once the walls are smooth and 
finished, they will be painted to match the surrounding areas.   
 
Infection Control 
No Residential residents have tested positive for COVID or Influenza.  Two Care Center residents are 
positive for COVID and on quarantine.  No staff members are positive at this time.  Mask 
requirements for Patten are no longer in effect. 
 
Happy Spring! 
 
Maureen 
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